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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of the Highnam Parish Council held in The Old School
 on Tuesday 13th October 2009 at 7.30pm.
Present:  Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, E Keene, D Nelson, M Heenan, M McGillion, 

R Head

In attendance:  Mrs J Rosam (Clerk), PCSO Tania Shuttleworth, 2 members of the public
Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.

See residual items
1. Apologies for Absence

Cllr J Bates was not present and had tendered her resignation from the Council which was 
noted.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.


None

3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th September 2009.


The Minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4. County Councillor’s Report

No report – Cllr Awford had sent his apologies.
5. District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported on new officers at the Borough.  Tewkesbury BC had no objection to 
the proposed Park & Ride at Linton but would be asking for a high specification of 
landscaping.  He had been asked by a resident that a footpath from Pipers Grove to the bus 
shelter be reconsidered.  Action: Clerk to contact Gloucestershire CC.
6.
Clerk’s Report

 PCSO Tania Shuttleworth reported that there is currently a significant amount of anti social 
behaviour in the village and on the measures being taken to tackle it.


Co-option of new Parish Councillor

Ana Campbell had expressed an interest in being co-opted to the vacant position and her 
application was unanimously accepted.  She signed the Declaration of Acceptance of 
Office and joined the Council for the remainder of the meeting.


Correspondence

· Invitation to meet Bishop Michael Perham
· Letter of thanks from the Parochial Church Council for the car park

· Ambulance Service Annual Review

· Glos Police Authority Annual Report

· Notice of Highways and Transport Seminar on 17th November

· Sustainable Communities Act – notification from TBC

· Joint Core Strategy – notification of meeting on 21st October

· Potential Waste Sites in Glos – notification of consultation

7.
Grounds – Footpaths, future maintenance and publicity

It was agreed to promote the network of footpaths around the village with increased 
advertising.  Action: Clerk.  It was noted that the Environment Group, led by Andy Fowler,  
is willing to assist with maintenance.


A resident had requested the removal of a tree in Lassington Grove.  Action: Clerk to 
contact TBC.


Cllr Campbell reported that the tenders for the recreation ground had been opened and that 
there are to be 3 public meetings when the plans will be available for comment.  It had been 
agreed with TBC to cut back a hedge to improve visibility at the site and to clear a ditch.   
A request had been made for a pedestrian crossing.

8.
Highways – to consider A40 Traffic Management Options


The Clerk and Cllr Awford had attended a Highways Agency meeting explaining options 
for road management during proposed work on the A40 next March.  The details had been 
circulated prior to the meeting.  It was felt that the Highways Agency would carry out the 
work as best suited them and there was no feedback on the options.


The Clerk agreed to chase the Highways Agency as no landscaping had yet taken place on 
the A40.

9.
Community Centre 

Cllr Heenan reported that it had been agreed to spend money on updating the Old School 
and quotes were being obtained.  

Cllr Head reported that a barrier had been ordered for the entrance to the new car park.  
Landscaping would take place within the next month.

10.
Finance

To consider future projects for inclusion in 2010-2011 precept.


Cllr Head felt that the precept should not be increased for the next 
financial year which was 
agreed.  This would be taken into account at the Finance & 
Scrutiny meeting being held on 
24th October.  Cllr Davies asked that it be noted that thanks 
to the efforts of individuals, 
particularly Cllrs R Head, A Campbell, M McGillion and Mr T Fenton, the Council’s 
precept would not have to be increased to pay for the car park and 
new recreation ground.

Invoices for payment
	Payments made by standing orders RBS a/c

	28/10/2009
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	£440.25

	Cheques - RBS

	13/10/2009
	Loop Scorpio Ltd (Bband July - Dec 2009)
	953
	 £       57.00 

	13/10/2009
	CPRE (annual subs)
	954
	 £       29.00 

	13/10/2009
	Mrs J Rosam - office expenses
	955
	 £       89.70 

	13/10/2009
	Guy Shankster Grounds
	956
	 £     138.62 

	 
	
	
	£754.57

	 
	Recreation a/c
	
	 

	13/10/2009
	Foliation Ltd (preparation of tenders)
	5
	 £ 1,725.00 



Additional invoices:
	13/10/2009
	WJ Gough – grass cutting
	957
	£125.00

	13/10/2009
	Jobs 4 U
	958
	£139.32

	13/10/2009
	Flights of Fantasy – Rec Ground Project
	6
	£5,000.00


All agreed
Bank reconciliation 
	RBS Account
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Balance at 28/08/2009
	£10,346.94
	Payments October 2009
	£754.57
	 

	Payments Sept 2009
	£1,723.29
	Restricted funds
	£16,254.18
	 

	Receipts Sept 2009
	£18,750.00
	
	£17,008.75
	 

	Balance at 28/09/2009
	£27,373.65
	Operating balance
	 
	£10,364.90

	Co-Op accounts
	
	
	
	 

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	
	 

	Balance at 27/08/2009
	£48,808.00
	Balance at 27/08/2009
	
	£10.00

	Payments Sept 2009
	£47,860.05
	
	
	 

	Interest
	£2.27
	
	
	 

	Balance at 28/09/2009
	£950.22
	 
	 
	 

	Recreation Ground Project
	
	
	
	 

	Balance at 28/08/2009
	£9,137.25
	Payments October 2009
	 £ 1,725.00 
	£7,412.25


The balance on the Co-op current account was updated to £6,200.29 as the VAT refund had been received. 
All agreed.

11.
Planning – separate sheet attached.


One new item: 09/00975/FUL, no objection

12.
Residual items.  

A request was made by a member of the public that Council consider replenishing daffodils 
in Maidenhall and on the front of Beech Close.  Cllr Head advised that it was now too late in 
the year to carry out this work but it could be included in next year’s plans.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm.

Next Meeting: Tuesday 10th November 2009
Signed____________________________________________         Date______________________
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